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Dear Valued OMSD Community, 
 
The school tragedy that occurred in San Bernardino on April 10, 2017 has profoundly 
impacted the community surrounding North Park Elementary School and communities 
across the nation.  Our thoughts and prayers are with the families that lost loved ones and 
those who are injured.  Incidents such as this serve as another reminder to heighten our 
awareness of school safety at the Ontario-Montclair School District. 
 
Since the incident, I have received calls and messages conveying concerns from parents 
and families regarding the safety of our children at school.  First, I want to reassure you that 
keeping our students and staff safe is a high priority on our campuses and buildings. 
 
Over the past 
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 The District reviews and updates its school safety plans on an annual basis and as 
needed during the year. 

 

 Regularly, our Safety Committee and District Risk Management team meet with 
Principals, other District staff, and law enforcement representatives to review best 
practices as they relate to school safety issues. 

 

 We review staffing and supervision plans that stress the importance of adult supervision 
before, during, and after school, inside school buildings, on campus, and in common 
areas. 

 

 We review and test emergency communications mechanisms and procedures on a 
regular basis. 

 

 We are enhancing our campus facility security by utilizing Measure K funds. Examples 
include installing higher public-adjacent fencing and improving school/public entrances.  

In closing, we are working to better understand the North Park Elementary School tragedy 
and other patterns and trends to determine what lessons we can learn from these tragic 
incidents. In the meantime, we appreciate your continued support, understanding, and 
assistance in maintaining the safest learning environments for our children. 

 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 

James Q. Hammond, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
 

 


